
To
Chairman, Senate
IIT Kanpur

Through

Dean, Students’ Affairs,

Subject:Subject:Subject:Subject: Inconsistencies in Number of Seats being filled and Number of Senate Approved
Seats for M-Tech and M-Des programs.

Dear Sir,
This is to bring to your notice with reference to the 6th meeting/2012-13 of the Senate held
on 4th February 2013, that this year, certain departments, in a single go, have offered seats to
more applicants than those that had been approved by the Senate for the M-Tech and M-Des
programs. As a result, even after attrition, some departments have received payment of fees
from number of applicants exceeding the maximum number of seats in that department.
Because of this situation, we will be facing certain grave problems.

1. Space Crunch in Halls.
2. Possible degradation of education standards in the respected programs due to

increase in class sizes, which may eventually lead to increased number of
terminations.

The Students’ Senate after considering this matter opined that this is in essence an
overruling of the decision of the Senate that must have been made after due deliberation.
Therefore, the Students’ Senate decided that this matter must be brought to the notice of
Senate so that the necessary action, as deemed appropriate by the Senate, may be taken to
avoid such violation of Senate rulings in the future.

Thanking you

Sincerely,


